

SCHOOL OF ELECTRICAL AND COMPUTER ENGINEERING OFFICE OF DEVELOPMENT

Sammie Chergo Chief Development Officer

TO:

Matt Folk

President and CEO, Purdue For Life Foundation

BOARD APPROVED August 6, 2021

Janice Indrutz **Corporate Secretary**

FROM:

Dr. Dimitrios Peroulis

Michael and Katherine Birck Head of the School of Electrical and Computer Engineering

THROUGH: Ms. Sammie Chergo

Chief Development Officer, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering

DATE:

June 29, 2021

RE:

Elmore Family School of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Dr. Dimitrios Peroulis requests approval to name the Purdue University School of Electrical and Computer Engineering (ECE). This request honors the generosity and benevolence of Mr. William Bruce Elmore, whose support for the School of ECE will directly benefit the school's research, faculty, and students.

Mr. Elmore's naming gift of \$25 million will go towards several key initiatives and programs that will push our knowledge in the fields of electrical and computer engineering, will create opportunities for attracting the very best faculty talent to Purdue ECE, will provide research and innovation opportunities at the intersection of technology and diplomacy, and will provide much needed strategic support for top-tier graduate students pursuing second-year education in their chosen field.

I believe naming the Purdue University School of ECE provides a true testament to the spirit of Purdue pride and commitment that Mr. Elmore shows through this truly remarkable gift. As such, I request your approval and authorization for the naming of the Elmore Family School of Electrical and Computer Engineering in perpetuity for the life of the school.

Approval Recommended:

Approved:

7/22/21

Provost and Executive Vice President

for Academic Affairs and Diversity

President

Date